

## DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE HEADQUARTERS 49TH WING (ACC) HOLLOMAN AIR FORCE BASE NEW MEXICO

OCT 30 2015

MEMORANDUM FOR MQ-1/9 FTU Students

FROM: 49 WG/CC

SUBJECT: Mandatory Use of On-Base Lodging for MQ-1/9 FTU Students

1. All USAF Active Duty, ANG, and AFRC MQ-1/9 FTU students are required to utilize on-base lodging facilities if available. This policy does not apply to international students, contractors, or Holloman AFB permanent party personnel. Students with personal issues they believe are incompatible with on-base lodging must receive permission (in writing) to reside off-base. Permission can be granted by the 16 TRS/CC, 16 TRS/DO, or 16 TRS Director of Student Affairs. This policy goes into effect for classes starting after 1 Jan 16.

2. Any questions regarding this policy can be directed to the 16 TRS Student Affairs office at (DSN) 572-3830 / (Comm) 575-572-3830.

ROBERT E. KJEBLER

Colonel, USAF Commander